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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Meeting of the Executive Committee meeting held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00pm on Thursday 24th November 2022
1. Welcome and apologies 
Present: Sally Babi, David Cartwright, Jane Cornish, Astrid Chklar, Matt Hartley, Gail Hodges, (in the chair), Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Graham Soars, Lesley Robins, (secretary),
Observer: Juan Trellez                                                                                                                                                         

Apologies: Bob Blanks, Carol Borhani, Lawrie Bell, Cathy Dowse, Christopher Field, John Hills, Bob Lawrie, Will Rowlands.
2. Minutes of the meeting of  22nd September 2022
Approved as an accurate record.
To note: It was agreed not to include the item on the constitution in the newsletter.
3. Matters arising, not covered elsewhere in the Agenda
3.1. Update on the purchases and locations of defibrillators
The second defibrillator has been installed. On three occasions since its installation earlier this year, 999 callers to the London Ambulance Service have been advised to collect and use the defibrillator installed at the library. The third defibrillator is to be installed on the changing rooms on Foxes Field. A successful training session in the library in October was well received by participants. More sessions will be provided in the New Year. It was noted that there is no defibrillator in Kimmeridge Road, (although not within the MRA’s remit). It was reported that suggestions for the use of allocated funding need to come from the Board of Trustees.
4. Chairman’s Report
The Remembrance Service went very well, with good attendance. Traffic was managed well. A very nice letter had been received from Churches Together.
5. Improvements to Mottingham Parade and Planters.
Cllr Cartwright explained the background to issues relating to these projects, outlining what appeared to be some confusions or misunderstandings about the MRA stance on maintaining the planters. The original project in 2019 was costed at £21,775. Funding for the Council has been a huge challenge and the situation is now complicated by the Lidl construction, so a redesign of the Parade Project was felt necessary to upgrade safety. With regard to the planters, both Bromley and Greenwich Councils had been reassured that funding arrangements would not be an issue, but that now appears not to be the case. Costs have increased, with planters now costing approximately £3.000 each. Complications and added costs have arisen if Bromley is to install planters on the Greenwich side of the village. Bromley contractors do not have a facility to enter into a supply arrangement with the MRA, who as a third party is not part of their contract with Bromley. They cannot install planters on any land not in their ownership. Committee members agreed that we are keen to move forward on this project now. Warrs could perhaps be approached for sponsorship. Capel Manor will support the planting.
Cllrs Cartwright and Hartley have arranged a site meeting on 7th December at 10.00am to resolve matters. MRA representation is invited.
With regard to parking, Cllr Cartwright reported that all Councils are now looking to get rid of cash payments. Fees will be paid by phone and Ringo. 30 minutes free parking cannot be enforced, (wardens need to witness the end of the free period). Retailers want to see parking meters.
6. Representative Reports
6.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright has raised concerns with the gas and water boards regarding works near the roundabout, which are causing significant inconvenience. Bob Neil MP has been copied into this correspondence.
Committee members were asked to note the article in the most recent edition of ‘Environmental Matters, outlining some funding for park improvements. 
Action: there is a need to act swiftly, with any request coming from the MRA.

6.2 Police, Bromley
Post-meeting update; Sally Babi circulated to committee members a detailed report from the most recent Ward Panel meeting held on 10/11/22.
Key points: 

Ward priorities remain the same –

· Violence. Regular patrols in the Kimmeridge Road shops and surrounding areas as in the evenings the area becomes a hot spot for youths.

· Drug Dealing. A proactive approach to identify addresses and people engaged in related illegal activities.

· Motor Vehicle Crime. Tackling theft from vehicles and of catalytic convertors. Regular patrols, crime prevention leaflets, catalytic convertor marking events.

Recent activities –
· A closure order for an address in Mottingham awaits a court hearing.

· Two dogs have been seized due to a dangerous dog incident (NB – see agenda item 13 in these minutes). Owner has pleaded guilty and the outcome for the dogs to be decided at a hearing in December.

· Impact Day 26/10/22 resulted in successful joint working with the DVLA, other policing teams and Bromley Council, with appropriate warnings regarding ASB and vehicle clamping.

6.3 Councillors, Greenwich
Cllr Hartley reported the following:
· Traffic update. TfL will include Court Road in their signal timing review programme, by the end of March. West Hallowes – there will be an update on 25 November. Hopefully, Greenwich Council will bid to TfL for funding for a review. A 78 page report has been submitted to the Council and TfL. Residents will be kept informed.
· The petition ‘Save our Loop’ now has 2,300 signatures and it will go to SE Rail next week. Cllr Hartley judges that this proposal may be a mistake. All Cllrs are backing the petition and SE Rail will look into the issue. Cllr Hartley also alerted the Committee to other Sidcup line train changes from 11th December. There will be three fewer trains in rush hour times and no Cannon Street trains at weekends. The Eltham/Blackheath line will be more impacted, with no Charing Cross service at weekends. Lastly, TfL has agreed that they will think about a ‘161 express’.

· Greenwich Council is engaging with London City Airport re noise levels, (notably over Hartsmead Road)

· Parliamentary Boundaries. The Boundary Commission has rejected the proposal for ‘Chislehurst and Mottingham’. It will be ‘Eltham and Mottingham’.

· £300 from the Greenwich Ward budget to go to the Festive Lights.

Post-meeting: MCN ward budget scheme – expressions of interest, email from Cllr Hartley.

Action: Expressions of interest to be submitted by 10th February 2023.
6.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report.

6.5 Planning, Bromley

Note from Cllr Cartwright: Regarding the untidy garden at 15 Grove Park Road, Bromley Council will be taking further action regard to clearing the appropriate untidy areas.
Graham Soars had circulated a list of recent applications. He provided the following key points:

· Norlesden House, Mottingham Lane an application for tree works on the neighbouring land (The Elms). This appears controversial in terms of the extent of works and is therefore concerning. 
Action: progress with the application to be monitored and the owner of The Elms to be contacted.
· Lidl have consent for signage despite our objections and those of some neighbours. The signage was described as being in context and considered appropriate. I disagree with this when it comes to the flagpole. However, the illuminated signs will be turned off outside opening hours.

· Good news. The application for a telecommunication pole outside the Co-op at Kimmeridge Road has been refused.

· The application for Capel Manor has been approved. Those for Croft and the Chantry are still to be determined.
· Graham and Gail Hodges had attended a productive meeting with the new bursar at Eltham College. They see no problem with the younger trees but the roots of the older trees are growing out. The metal fence does need replacing meaning that the hedge will need to be taken out. All the trees have TPOs. The Council’s tree officer will consider the application. The MRA has a fairly neutral stance, appreciating what the school is trying to do, so won’t object but it may be reasonable to express some concerns.
Action:
The Chair to write a letter of thanks to Eltham College.
Graham Soars to submit our formal response to the application onto the Bromley planning portal.

6.6 Planning, Greenwich

Bob Blanks had circulated a list of recent applications and reports no major issues at the moment. The situation regarding Bridge House and the Royal Public house remain unresolved.
6.7 Bromley Residents Federation

Nothing major to report. The most recent meeting had only 9 attendees. The extension of the ULEZ remains a concern. There seems to be a Twitter account which is similar to the BRF one which has inappropriate political postings. Some charities are approaching residents’ associations. The Federation next meets in December.
7. Treasurer’s Report
In his absence, Laurie Bell reported that:
· Our bank account currently stands at £27,789.37, of which £10,400 is from RBG for planters,

· Bernie Hawes has the paperwork for the yearend audit.

· The current total of subscriptions is £1,720. £672 via subscription sheets; £367 via SumUp payments, (although we can’t identify who paid them); and £231 via direct payments into our bank account.

8. Membership Secretary’s Report
Block emails seem to be successful, with only 50 ‘bouncing back’. Hopefully more residents will pay their subscriptions by bank transfer. Some volunteers don’t feel sufficiently up to date to be able to answer residents’ questions. We have lost three collectors because of negative responses on the doorstep. We should perhaps buy more Sum Up machines? We are very indebted to Eltham College for their support in the printing of newsletters. We should perhaps think about including advertisements in the newsletter to help fund printing costs. Executive Committee members were very pleased and grateful to hear that Richard is happy to carry on producing the newsletter.
Action: Committee members to be asked whether someone is prepared to take on the role of contacting local traders to talk about the possibility of having advertisements in the MRA newsletter, and to consult with them about establishing a local Traders’ Association. (Agenda item 13).
9. Festive Lights Report
In his absence, Bob Blanks reported that:

· Approximately £1800 has been raised so far and thus this year’s costs are covered. (NB – there is also a contribution of £300 from Greenwich Council).
· The Christmas tree has been ordered and once again, Eltham College has offered their tree when the school closes at the end of term.
· The lights are on order for around 1st December.
· We have a licence from Bromley.
· There are still problems with trying to get a power company to take payment for the electricity.
· Sally and Carol will engage with local traders.
· Plans are in hand for a painting/poetry competition.
10. DRIS update
From the head of Education - Bromley:
"I can confirm that the site has not been sold. The site returned to Council earlier this year after the 125 year academy lease to DRIS was terminated and as such the Spring Partnership Trust no longer has an interest, other than the condition that the eventual proceeds from any sale go towards capital works at the amalgamated school as per the Regional Schools Commissioners decision on amalgamation.
The site currently remains designated as education land and is in the ownership of, and managed by, the Council. As you are aware, the Council is currently consulting on its proposal to dispose of the site in advance of applying to the Secretary of State for Education for S77 approval to dispose. S77 approval is required to revoke the statutory education usage designation that currently applies to the site. The consultation ends on 5 December 2022.
The value quoted is significantly higher than the estimated sale value received by both the Council’s and DfE’s agents."

Cllr Cartwright pointed out that excess monies are not expected and that the consultation is not about the possible use of the land. It was also noted that there had been squatters on the site and it may be necessary to put up proper fencing.
11. Lidl update
Bromley planning enforcement officers are monitoring the construction. Another meeting with MRA reps will hopefully take place in January 2023.
12. Local issues and members’ concerns
12.1 Emails from two residents, Liz Keable and Vanessa O’Brian had been received, making the following requests and questions:
· Devonshire Road becomes resident only parking,
· The single yellow line at the beginning of Devonshire Road becomes double yellow lines.
· A yellow box is placed on the main road allowing residents to get in and out when traffic is being held up.
· Are there any proposal for restrictions in local residential roads such as Dorset and Portland Roads when Lidl opens up? These houses have no drives and nowhere, other than the street, to park.
Cllr Cartwright has done some background work on this and will forward a report. With regard to residents’ only parking, the majority of residents in street need to say that they want parking permits.

Action: A questionnaire to be devised re parking for the residents of Devonshire, Dorset and Portlands Roads

12.2 The following email had been received from Christopher Field:
If there is a discussion at the meeting providing an opportunity to highlight local residents continuing concerns regarding excessive speeding by many motor vehicles on Court Farm Rd and The Crossway, in particular, could a formal request be made for Council / Highways monitoring to be undertaken with view to positive and effective measures to put in place to curb such dangerous speeding. We are not talking about vehicles inadvertently straying 5 or even 10 mph over current speed limits ,  it is the vehicles doing 50 / 60 mph plus that is the concern and posing a very real danger to residents and other road users.

Cllr Cartwright reported that these roads had already been assessed. There have been no accidents in the past five years and so there is no major concern. The chicanes in Court Farm Road have helped.

Action: The Chair to email replies to these three residents.
13. Any Other Business
Astrid Chklar wished to express thanks to Laurie, Richard and Vince for their work in putting up the Remembrance poppies.

Richard Mainwaring-Burton suggested that Edward Funnell, Director of Communications at Eltham College be invited to come and speak to the Committee.

He also suggested that we try and resurrect a local Traders Association

Graham Soars reported on a very distressing dog fight, with one dog being very badly injured.

Please note report from Bromley Police at agenda item 6.2
14. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings
· Thursday 19th January 2023

· Thursday 16th March 2023

· Thursday 20th April 2023 – AGM

· Thursday 15th June 2023

· Thursday 21st September 2023

· Thursday 23rd November 2023
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